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Honduras Relief 
Dear Neighbors, 

On September 19 Hurricane Fifi rampaged through the 
Central American nation of Honduras, killing 8,000 residents, 
leaving 300,000 homeless and causing damage in excess of one 
billion dollars. The appeal for help from the Honduran 
government has prompted a worldwide relief effort. But more 
help is needed. 

The students, faculty, staff and friends of the State 
University of New York at Stony Brook — especially our close 
friends in the Three Village area — will join together on 
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday, October 29, 30, and 31, to 
ease the human crisis in Honduras. 

We ask that you contribute to this relief effort by donating 
food, medicine and clothing. Concerned individuals are asked to 
donate non-perishable food (preferably canned foods, powdered 
milk and potatoes, rice, flour, wheat, beans and corn); spring 
and summer weight clothing; and medicine (preferably water 
purification tablets, antibiotics, sanitary napkins, aspirin and 
blood plasma). 

Donations may be brought to any one of four collection 
centers — three on campus and one in Setauket — on the above 
dates between the hours of 10 a.m. and 3 p.m. The collection 
centers are located at the Main Desk of the Stony Brook Union, 
the first floor lobby of the Administration building, in Room 
114 of Building C in the South Campus complex, and at'the 
garage of Mrs. Anne Coates, 7 Rising Road, Setauket (off 25A, 
south on Bennet Road, left on Andrea Street and left on Rising 
Road). 

All donated materials should be boxed. 
This is our opportunity as a human community to personally 

assist the people of another nation in their time of need. Please 
give something, and pass along our appeal to your neighbors and 
friends. 

Sincerely, 

T.A. Pond 
Executive Vic^ President 

Mark Avery 
Vice President, Polity 

Al Varacchi 
President, Civil Service 
Employees Association 

Anne Coates 
President, Association for University 
Community Cooperation 

The Game Never Ends 
Cecilia Grimm, who retired two 

years ago from her secretarial job in 
the English department, returns to 
campus every Thursday to continue 
the traditional lunch-time bridge 
game which she and three other 
Stony Brook secretaries began five 
years ago. 

Grimm originally worked at the 
Oyster Bay campus and came to 
Stony Brook in 1962. Rosalie 
Bergen joined the department in 

February 1963, the same time that 
Kay McKenna began working for 
the Psychology department and 
Rosemarie Cascardi came to Psych 
Services. At that time the campus 
consisted of only a few buildings 
and the three offices were all 
located in the Humanities building. 
The secretaries began to eat lunch 
together and eventually, since they 
air were bridge players, began 
their weekly card game. 

Although the women work in 
different buildings and Grimm has 
retired they still find time to meet 
once a week. "We're all for staying 
in more at lunchtime, save 

gasoline," is the prevailing 
sentiment of the group. The women 
find that going off campus for 
lunch is time consuming and they 
usually eat lunch in their respective 
offices. They "rarely" go to the 
Union during lunch and have never 
eaten in the residential cafeterias. 

The group meets in the third 
floor secretary lounge in Social 
Science B and commented that, 
"not many people use the lounge 
for some strange reason." Each 
woman contributes $.25 per week 
and when a sufficient sum is 
collected they go to a restaurant for 
lunch. They not only play bridge 
but discuss current news events as 

well. 
The bridge group hopes that 

others will follow their footsteps 
and do something more with their 
lunch time than just munch on a 
sandwich. However, one member 
commented that they aren't 
looking for others to join their 
game, "We're very exclusive," she 

said. 

Faculty Club and Staff Lounge Set to Open 
The gala opening of a Faculty 

Assembly Club will be celebrated 
with a reception for faculty and 
non-teaching professionals on 
Monday, November 4 between 4:00 
and 7:00 p.m. Approximately a 
month later, a Staff Lounge and 
Lunch Room is scheduled to open. 
For the last six months, faculty 
representatives and officers of the 
Civil Service Employees Association 
have worked to establish 
appropriate lounge and dining 
facilities for members of the 
Faculty Assembly and Civil Service 
E m p l o y e e s  A s s o c i a t i o n  
respectively. The establishment of 
designated areas where Stony 
Brook's faculty and staff could 
meet in an attractive, comfortable 
setting has been urged for some 
time, most recently in the campus 
self-study. 

The Faculty Assembly reception 
will be held in the Club's spacious 
new headquarters on the second 
floor of the Graduate Chemistry 
Building. The area will house the 
lounge and future dining and 
cocktail area which are being 
planned by the Club. The new staff 
lounge and lunch room for all Civil 
Service employes is to be located in 
the present art gallery in the 
Humanities Building and will open 
soon after the art gallery moves to 
its permanent location in the new 
Fine Arts Building. 

Both the Faculty Assembly Club 
and the Employes Lunchroom will 
have some 2500 square feet of 
space in which to set up their 
facilities. Appropriate furniture for 

Personnel 
News 

The Bridge players met recently, as they have done each week for the last five years.The 
quartet are, from left to right, Cecilia Grimm, Kay McKenna, Rosalie Bergen and 
Bn<emarie Casta Id i. 

The Office of Personnel has 
arranged to have Mr. Bruce Smith 
of the Teachers Insurance and 
Annuity Association, College 
Retirement Equities Fund, 
TIAA-CREF, come to the campus 
on November 8, 1974 to conduct a 
seminar on retirement. We will 
meet in the Lecture Hall Room 
111, at 12:00 to 2:00 p.m. 

Mr. Smith will discuss the 
TIAA-CREF retirement program 
and the Tax Deferred Annuity 
Program. 

There will be a question and 
answer period. Please try and come 
and avail yourselves of the expert 
services of Mr. Bruce Smith. 

1. If injured while at work you 
may report either to the Infirmary 
or a Physician of your own choice 
for treatment. The Infirmary will 
provide emergency first aid 
treatment only. Be sure that the 
accident or injury is reported as 
quickly as possible to your 
supervisor (your supervisor will 
prepare an LP-4 form). In cases of 
emergency, arrangements for 
transportation to a hospital may be 
made by calling Security, ext. 
6-3333. 

2. You may continue treatment 
with a physician of your choice. 
Remember: 

a. Be sure to indicate to your 
physician that it is a 
compensation case. 

b. Get a doctor's certificate 
mentioning: 
1. Compensation case 
2. Extent of injury 
Projected length of treatment 

and convalesence. 
3. Bring or send in the certificate 

at once to your supervisor. 
4. If instructed by your doctor 

to stay home, be sure to submit a 
doctor's certificate every two weeks 
to your supervisor reporting 
progress and diagnosis. (Checks will 
not be issued without such a 
statement from your physician.) 

5. When you are discharged by 
your doctor, submit a certificate 
indicating you are able to perform 
your normal duties. This certificate 
must be submitted to your 
supervisor prior to returning to 
duty. 

both facilities is on order; it is 
hoped that the furniture will be 
here by late November. 

Planning for the Faculty 
Assembly Club, which will be open 
to members of the faculty and 
non-teaching professional staff, has 
been coordinated by Professor 
Francis Palmer of the Psychology 
Department, Professor Kurt Lang 
of the Sociology Department and 
Assistant Professor Miriam Baker of 
the English Department, working 
with a mandate of the Executive 
Committee of the Faculty Senate. 
This coordinating group has 
r e c e i v e d  c o n s i d e r a b l e  
encouragement from the 
administration and from the 
faculty, especially the Chemistry 
Department, which has agreed to 
turn over its present conference 
area to provide space for use by 
Club members. 

The Club is continuing to 
actively seek new members. Dr. 
Lang said the response to the 
membership appeal thus far has 

been "encouraging" and that the 
Club's organizers hope to solicit the 
membership of half the total 
number of faculty and non-teaching 
professionals. 

Dr. Lang predicted that the 
Faculty Club will promote better 
morale and communication among 
faculty as well as enhance "the 
intellectual and social atmosphere 
of the campus." 

Membership in the Faculty Club" 
will range from $20 to $30. Full 
professors may become members 
for $30; associate professors, $25; 
and assistant professors $20. For 
non-teaching professionals, 
membership is $30 for those 
earning over $24,000 a year; $25 
for those earning below $24,000 

and above $15,000; and $20 for 
those earning below $15,000. 

Initial membership dues will be 
used to pay for the conversion of 
the Club headquarters into a dining 
area and cocktail lounge. 

Acting President T.A. Pond has 
expressed support for these new 
meeting and dining places. "These 
soon to be opened facilities 
hopefully will provide a 
comfortable, attractive and 
conveniently located place where 
campus employees will be able to 
meet with their colleagues. We are 
optimistic that both the Faculty 
Assembly Club and the Staff 
Lounge and Lunch Room will be 
well received by our faculty and 
staff and will provide a place for 
more personal contact among 
members of the University 
community." 

Annie Mae Walker Named 
Equal Opportunity Chairman Prof, 

v 

Annie Mae Walker was presented with a bouquet of flowers by Professor of Physics Max Dresden after her induction. 

Prof. Annie Mae Walker was inducted as Chairman of the President's Committee on Equal Employment 
Opportunity in a ceremony last Tuesday. 
Prof. Walker, who has been an assistant professor of Education at Stony Brook for the past nine years, will 
preside over the committee which is responsible for coordinating the implementation of the University's 
eaual educational opportunity policy. 
Prof. Walker said that she views her major task as "giving vigorous leadership in implementing the mandate 
of President Toll in regard to equal employment opportunity for women and minorities." 

Grades 

Musicians! 

PV = nRT 

Financial Aid 

Indians 

REMINDER ABOUT "I" and "NR" GRADES: "Incompletes" 
from Spring and Summer '74 should be made up and a final grade 
reported to the Records Office no later than Friday, November 1. 
"No Record" temporary grades from Spring and Summer '74 which 
are unresolved by Friday, November 1, will become "F's" or "NC's" 
as appropriate. (See pages 45-46 of the 1974-75 Undergraduate 
Bulletin.) 

The Collegium Musicum, a campus early music performance 
group, is looking for Renaissance and Baroque Instrumentalists: 
Recorders, Crumm Horns, other Woodwinds, Cornettos, Sackbutts, 
etc. 

Contact: Brooke Kantor at 473-9394, or Meg Fitzgerald at 

6-5251. 

Contrary to popular belief, Chemistry does encompass more than 
the gas laws. Professor of Chemistry, Robert Schneider, in his course, 
"Chemistry and Human Culture," is trying to show how we use 
chemistry in our daily lives. This week Professor of Physics at Queens 
College, Maurice Cotter will describe his work as a scientific sleuth in 
the uncovering of art frauds. Cotter became interested in art frauds 
through his interest in the proliferation of paintings of a late 
nineteenth century American artist. Through this interest he became 
proficient in the detection of frauds and has worked with major New 
York museums in verifying the authenticity of works of art. Cotter 
will speak next Thursday, October 31, in the lecture hall of the old 
Chemistry Building at 7 p.m. 

Freshmen and Sophomores! Do you need money for school? Have 
you applied for BEOG yet? Remember that depending on your 
financial situation, if you started higher education after April 1, 
1973, you could be eligible for financial aid from the Basic 
Educational Opportunity Grants. Applications are available at the 
Financial Aids Office, Rm. 250 Administration Bldg. 

Ted and Bill Means, brothers of Wounded Knee Trial defendant 
Russell Means, and representatives of the American Indian 
Movement, will speak tomorrow, October 25, between 4 and 6 p.m., 
in Lecture Center 102. The event, which will also feature a speech by 
Clyde Bellicort and a presentation of traditional Indian singing and 
dancing, will be open to all. The theme of the speeches will be the 
government's policies and attitudes toward the American Indian and 
the ramifications of the recent Wounded Knee Trial. 
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friday Saturday monday tuesday Wednesday thursday 

25 
Concerts, Plays, Films 

BLUE DOCTOR CONCERT with 
light show and Traction, a jazz-rock 
band, at 7:30 p.m. in the Union 
Auditorium. Tickets $1 at the door 
or by reservation. 

THE GODFATHER is the COCA 
film tonight at 7 and 11 p.m. in 
Lecture Center 100. Tickets 
available from Ticket Office or on 
night of film at Union Main Desk. 

SLAVIC CENTER PLAY, "Face to 
Face," straight from the stage in 
Warsaw at 8:30 p.m. at the Center, 
709 Main St., Port Jefferson. 
Ticket! are $4 adults, $2 students 
and senior citizens. For reservations 
call 473-9002. 

MUSIC DEGREE RECITAL by 
Susan Oehler of 20th century 
pieces at 8:30 p.m. in Lecture 
Center 105. 

Lectures, Seminars, Colloquia 

AMERICAN INDIAN MOVEMENT 
speakers will talk about Wounded 
Knee and government policies and 
attitudes from 4 to 6 p.m. in 
Lecture Center 102. Donations 
graciously accepted. 

CHEMISTRY COLLOQUIUM by 
Henry Taube of Stanford on 
"Intramolecular Electron Transfer" 
at 4:30 p.m. in Old Chem. Lecture 
Hall 116. 

Meetings, Services 

DAILY PRAYER FELLOWSHIP 
meets at noon on "Soc. Sci. Hill" 
or SS Lounge on 3rd floor. 

Sports 

WOMEN'S FIELD HOCKEY team 
participates in State Tournament at 
Cortland. 
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26 
Concerts, Plays, Films 

THE WORLD OF LENNY BRUCE, 
an off-Broadway professional play 
starring Frank Speiser, shows 
tonight at 8 p.m. in the gym. 
Tickets $1.25 students, $3 all 
others. 

SLAVIC CENTER PLAY at 8:30 
p.m. See Friday's listing for details. 

THE GODFATHER is the COCA 
film tonight at 7 and 11 p.m. in 
Lecture Center 100. Tickets 
available from Ticket Office or on 
night of film at Union Main Desk. 

Exhibits 

ART BARN SHOW — Paintings and 
sculpture by members on display 
from noon to 10 p.m. in Earth and 
Space Science Museum on Main 
Floor. 

Meetings, Services 

SABBATH SERVICES 10 a.m. to 
noon. For the Orthodox in Hillel 
House; non-Orthodox services in 
Roth Cafeteria upstairs. 

COFFEE HOUSE sponsored by 
Christian Fellowship at Port Jeff. 
Methodist Church from 7:30 to 
10:30 p.m. Call 473-3404 for more 
information. 

WUSB CELEBRATION and all are 
invited to the party at Roth 
Cafeteria from 8:30 p.m. to 2 a.m. 
Beer, prizes and dancing. Join us! 

Sports 

VARSITY CROSS COUNTRY 
participates in Albany Invitational 
at Van Cortland Park. 

CLUB FOOTBALL vs. Concordia 
at 1:30 p.m. Away. 

VARSITY SOCCER vs. Montclair 
State at 2 p.m. Away. 

WOMEN'S FIELD HOCKEY team 
participates in State Tournament at 
Cortland. 

Sunday 

27 
Concerts, Plays, Films 

FRIENDS OF SUNWOOD 
CONCERT BY Myung-Wa Chung, 
internationally acclaimed cellist, at 
5 p.m. at the Sunwood Estate in 
Old Field. Tickets are $5 and 
available at the door or by writing 
P.O. Box 53, Setauket, NY 11733. 

ELECTRONIC MUSIC CONCERT 
featuring several works composed 
by S.B. professors and grad 
students at 4 p.m. in Lecture 
Center 105. Free. 

SLAVIC CENTER PLAY at 3 p.m. 
See Friday's listing for details. 

Exhibits 

ART BARN SHOW again today 
from noon to 5 p.m. in Earth and 
Space Science Museum on Main 
Floor. 

Meetings, Services 

PRAYER BREAKFAST from 9:30 
to 10:45 a.m. at Mount College in 
room B-34. 

KUNDALINI YOGA from 7 to 8 
p.m. in room 248 of the Union. 

28 
Meetings, Services 

N.O.W. weekly meeting from noon 
to 1 p.m. in Library Conference 
Room, second floor. Students, 
faculty and staff welcome. Bring 
your lunch. 

ACTION LINE, problem-solving 
group, meets at 9:30 p.m. in 
Cardozo B16. Call 6-4620 for more 
information. 

POLITY GENERAL MEETING at 
8 p.m. in room 258 of the Union. 
All students welcome. 

DAILY PRAYER FELLOWSHIP 
meets every weekday at noon on 
"Soc. Sci. Hill" or in 3rd floor 
lounge of SS. 

HATHA YOGA class for beginners 
from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in room 
248 of the Union. Dress loosely. 

MEDITATION CLASS from 8:30 
to 10:30 p.m. in room 248 of the 
Union. No experience necessary. 

29 

NOTICE 
If you would like your event to appear in The University 

Calendar please fill out a Cafendar/Scheduling Event Form 
available in the Stony Brook Union, Room 266 or at the Union 
Main Information Desk. Forms must be completed two weeks 
before the event in most cases. 

30 
Concerts, Plays, Films 

TUESDAYS FLICKS presents 
"Tokyo Joe" and "Sirocco" for 
your viewing pleasure at 8 p.m. in 
the Union Auditorium free of 
charge. 

. LUNCHTIME SCIENCE AND 
CINEMA shows "The Incredible 
Machine," "Help, My Snowman's 
Burning Down'' and 
"Chromophobia" from 12:15 to 1 
p.m. in Old Engineering Lecture 
Hall 143. Sandwiches are sold, or 
bring your own lunch. 

Lectures, Seminars, Colloquia 

CHEMISTRY COLLOQUIUM by 
Kendall Houk (visiting prof, at 
Princeton) on "Reactivity and 
Regioselectivity in Cycloaddition 
Reactions" at 7:30 p.m. in Old 
Chemistry Lecture Hall 116. 

Meetings, Services 

HURRICANE FIFI COLLECTION 
for non-perishable foods, light 
clothing and medical supplies (all 
preferably boxed) from 10 a.m. to 
3 p.m. at Main Desk of the Union, 
First Floor Lobby of Admin. Bldg. 
and on South Campus — Bldg. C — 
Room 114. Donations are urgently 

.needed. 

RAINY DAY CRAFTS meets from 
noon to 3:30 p.m. in the Main 
Lounge of the Union. Come cut 
pumpkins for Halloween. Materials, 
space and company provided. 

WOMEN WRITERS' WORKSHOP 
meets at 7 p.m. in the Union, room 
237. Bring something you've 
written to discuss. All welcome. 

GAY PEOPLE'S GROUP meeting 
from 8 to 10 p.m. in room 231 of 
the Union. 

S.B. OUTING CLUB meets at 8:30 
p.m. in room 216 of the Union. 

FRIENDS (QUAKER) MEETING 
from 8:15 to 9:30 p.m. in room 
214 of the Union. Call 862-9850 
for further information. 

HATHA YOGA and Prana Yama 
offered for $3 per lesson in room 
248 of the Union from 4 to 6 p.m. 

SRI CHIN MOY MEDITATION at 
7 p.m. in room 248 of the Union. 

Sports 

WOMEN'S TENNIS vs. C.W. Post at 
4 p.m. on the Tennis Courts. 

WOMEN'S FIELD HOCKEY vs. 
Hunter at 4 p.m. on the Athletic 
Field. 

Concerts, Plays, Films 

SCIENCE AND CINEMA series 
today from noon to 1 p.m. See 
yesterday's listing for details. 

Lectures, Seminars, Colloquia 

NOTED POET AND CRITIC, M.L. 
Rosenthal, will give a lecture 
entitled "Some Thoughts on 
Modern American Poetry" at the 
Center for Contemporary Arts and 
Letters (located on the 2nd floor of 
the Main Library) at 4:15 p.m. 

PHYSICS COLLOQUIUM by Prof. 
P a u l  H a u t e r b u r  o n  
"Zeumatography-spatial Resolution 
of Magnetic Resonance Signals" at 
4:30 p.m. in Physics Lecture Hall. 
Coffee and tea at 4 p.m. 

Meetings, Services 

HURRICANE FIFI COLLECTION 
from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. at three 
campus locations. See yesterday's 
listing for specifics. 

REVOLUTIONARY STUDENT 
BRIGADE meeting from 7:30 to 
10 p.m. in room 231 of the Union. 

HATHA YOGA lessons from 4 to 6 
p.m. in room 248 of the Union for 
$3. Call Fred 6-6103 for details. 

BAHAI COMMUNITY invites you 
to a fireside get-together from 8 to 
10 p.m. in room 248 of the Union. 
Bahai is an independent world 
religion. 

JEL 
SCHEDULE YOUR 
EXHIBIT NOW!!! 

SCULPTORS'. 

i  I 
P &  

»e«Tsllf 
FAc»LTvln 

PHOTOGRAPHERS!!! 

St 00^ %/ 

FIRST FLOOR GALLERY 
ADMINISTRATION 6LDG. 

CONTACT: Pat Cost alio 
246 - 3574 

31 
Concerts, Plays, Films 

GLEEFUL GHOULISH GALA 
from 8:30 p.m. to 12:30 a.m., in 
the Union Ballroom features square 
dancing with bluegrass band and 
caller, prizes for costumes in 
following categories: best animal, 
best political figure, best movie 
character, best inanimate object, 
best comic character and craziest or 
best costume. Refreshments served. 
Admission free to all university 
community members and their 
guests. I.D. required. 

Lectures, Seminars, Colloquia 

ART FRAUD EXPERT, Professor 
Cotter of Queens College, will 
discuss the use of specialized 
scientific techniques to aid in the 
detection of frauds. He has worked 
closely with important museums in 
verifying the authenticity of art 
works. The lecture begins at 7 p.m. 
in Old Chemistry Lecture Hall 116. 

LIBRARY LECTURE features 
Professor Hugh Cleland speaking on 
"Trip to Guatemala, the Land of 3 
Cultures" in the Main Library 
Conference Room from 12:30 to 
1:30 p.m. 

Meetings, Services 

HURRICANE FIFI COLLECTION 
today from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. at 3 
campus locations. See Tuesday's 
listing for details. Please help. 

BROWN BAG RAPPERS meet with 
a bee collector and raiser from 
noon to 2 p.m. in room 236 of the 
Union. Mr. Peabody will bring films 
and live hives. 

CHESS CLUB meets in room 226 
of the Union at 7:30 p.m. All 
interested players are invited. 

ISRAELI FOLK DANCING tonight 
from 8 to 11 p.m. in the Union 
Ballroom. 

Sports 

WOMEN'S FIELD HOCKEY vs. 
Rockland at 3:30 p.m. on the 
Athletic Field. 

Highlights of 

the Week 

Lenny Bruce Show — Saturday 
night 
Sunwood Concert - Sunday 
afternoon 
Halloween Party — Thursday night 


